LONDON N. BREED
MAYOR

OFFICE OF THE MAYOR
SAN FRANCISCO

To: Angela Calvillo, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors

From: Ashley Groffenberger, Mayor's Budget Director

Date: May 1, 2022

Re: May 1 Department Interim Exceptions to the Annual Salary Ordinance and Annual
Appropriations Ordinance

Dear Madam Clerk,

I herein present exceptions to the May 1 Departments’ Annual Salary Ordinance (ASO) and
Annual Appropriations Ordinance (AAQ) for consideration by the Budget and Finance
Committee of the Board of Supervisors. The City's standard practice is to budget new positions
beginning in pay period 7, at 0.79 FTE and to hold funding for new initiatives until the budget is
signed on August 1. Where there is justification for expedited hiring and spending, however, the
Board may authorize exceptions to the Interim ASO and AAO, which allow new positions to be
filled and expenditures related to new initiatives to begin in the first quarter of the fiscal year,
prior to final adoption of the budget.

Exceptions are being requested for the following positions and non-personnel expenditures:

Non-General Fund Positions (30.0 FTE)
e San Francisco Municipal Transportation Agency (SFMTA)
9102 Transit Car Cleaners (30.0 FTE). These positions were added as temporary positions
midyear in order to boost pandemic response efforts. The SFMTA anticipates that 30 of the
additional Transit Car Cleaners will continue on a long-term basis. An interim exception for
these positions will ensure that these car cleaners can continue their work uninterrupted and
public health can be prioritized.

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions regarding the requested interim
exceptions to the Annual Salary Ordinance and Annual Appropriations Ordinance.

Sincerely,

U- A=

Ashley Groffenberger
Mayor's Budget Director

cc:  Members of the Budget and Appropriations Committee
Budget & Legislative Analyst’s Office
Controller
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